
More from Ian Lennon 

 Most of you will remember in the last issue of Minor Torque that the club’s foundation 
member, Ian Lennon, donated a small mountain of memorabilia to the club’s library. 
 Much of this was on show at the April general meeting, where it generated much 
interest. 
 Also included was a stack of photos from the first National Morris Minor Rally, in 1983 
in Bundanoon, many of which are reproduced here. 



The Show-and-Shine for the 1983 Rally 
was held at Exeter Oval.



Ian Lennon’s van

This black van generated a LOT of interest


